
14 August 2024 

 

 

AT AN ASSEMBLY of Electors of the Parish of St. Ouen, duly 

convened and held in St. Ouen’s Parish Hall on Wednesday, 14 August, 

2024 at 7.10p.m. pursuant to an Act of the Royal Court dated 19 July, 

2024, whereby it was ordered that an election be held for Centenier in the 

Parish of St. Ouen.  

 

Apologies were received from Centenier Robert Hall, Vingtenier Thomas 

Charles Le Maistre and Advocate John Michel, Roads Committee.  

 

Mrs Jo-Anne Maree Grundy of The Chapel, Mont des Corvees, St. Ouen 

was nominated on the proposition of Mr. Brian Follain. The seconders 

were Adam Middleton, Rebecca Middleton, Mitzi Germaine, Alisdair 

Gordon, Kristie Potts, Alison Le Breton, Kate Le Brun, Julian Le Miere 

and Rachel Evans.  

 

The Assembly having lasted the statutory time and there being no further 

nominations the President declared Mrs Jo-Anne Maree Grundy duly 

elected as Centenier.   

 

Having congratulated Mrs Jo-Anne Maree Grundy on her election, the 

President thanked her for her previous honorary service to the Parish of 

St. Ouen, and advised that Jurat Averty would be contacting her to warn 

her for her appearance in the Royal Court to take the Oath of Office on 13 

September 2024. 

 

Mrs Grundy thanked her proposer and seconders, adding that it was a 

privilege to serve the Parish of St Ouen. 

 

Before the close of the meeting, the Connetable thanked Centenier Teresa 

Surcouf for her ten years’ service to St Ouen’s Honorary police and 

presented her with a small gift and flowers.  

 

There being no further business, the President declared the meeting 

closed at 7.23p.m.  

 

 

 

Richard Honeycombe 

Connétable de la Paroisse de St. Ouen 

President 


